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Through her work, Brett Abarbanel is in the unique position to merge the worlds of academia and 
gaming.  Head of Social and Recreational Gambling Research at UCLA’s Gambling Studies Program, 
Brett conducts research in online gambling, eSports, gambling operations and technology use, and 
responsible gambling and community relations.. 

Brett’s primary areas of industry interaction are threefold.  First, conferences are key in her interaction 
with the gaming world, as they offer her the opportunity to bridge the gap between her department’s 
work and developments in the gaming industry.  As a regular panel speaker at industry conferences, 
Brett enjoys these opportunities to share her group’s research, believing that it should be applied in 
the industry and not limited only to the academic world.  Second, her team also engages in consulting 
projects with various industry players, collaborating research efforts to answer questions through 
acquired data.  Third, Brett’s group provides research to government entities in their efforts to 
implement new laws and regulations, and aids companies in the industry with the creation of new 
policies.  Brett’s primary focus for the past year has been on eSports and gambling, as she works 
with gambling and video game companies to stay ahead of the curve in the burgeoning industry. 

Brett publishes articles in both academic and mainstream outlets, and is Co-Executive Editor of the 
UNLV Gaming Research & Review Journal, a free and open access academic journal with archives 
dating back over 20 years.As one of the few academic journals read outside of the academic sphere, 
this journal allows her team’s research to reach a broader audience. 
 
Growing up in Del Mar, California, Brett started her career at the Del Mar Thoroughbred Cluband later 
attained a degree in statistics at Brown University.  She then moved to Las Vegas to pursue a career 
in gaming, where she completed her M.S. and Ph.D. in hospitality administration at the UNLV 
International Gaming Institute under the tutelage of Director Bo Bernhard. 
 
As for Emerging Leaders of Gaming’s impact on her career, it has widely broadened Brett’s ability to 
network.  “It has really been interesting to connect with the other Emerging Leaders of Gaming,” she 
says.  “I have especially enjoyed reading the posts on the Emerging Leaders LinkedIn page.  And it’s 
fantastic to be approached by people who already know about me through an excerpt from Global 
Gaming Business Magazine or one of The Innovation Group’s newsletters, especially so early on in 
my career.” 

http://digitalscholarship.unlv.edu/grrj/

